
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 Dyke Village Newsletter  
October 2022 

DykeÊViage 

SCARYÊSCARECROWSÊ 
AND  

EvEry scarEcrow has a sEcrEt     

ambition to tErrorisE. 



 Quiz   Answers on back page 

1. What were Queen Elizabeth's two middle names?   

2. How old was Queen Elizabeth II when she became monarch?  

3. What football team do Prince William and Prince George sup-
port?    

4. What foreign language did Queen Elizabeth II speak fluently?     

5. Who was the Prime Minister when Queen Elizabeth II was 
crowned in 1952?    

Keep in touch with Dyke Village Hall   

WEBSITE:  hƩps://dykevillagehall.org.uk 

EMAIL: contact@dykevillage.org.uk      

Follow us also on the Dyke Village Facebook page. Please note that this replaces the Dyke 
Village Hall Facebook page which is no longer being updated. 

Dyke village also has a WhatsApp group which started as a gardening group in lockdown 
but has become a way for Dyke residents to keep in touch with general village news. If you 
would like to be added to this group, please contact Jenny Woodward on 07824 448038 . 

  
 
 
 

The amount of dog poo leŌ on the public footpaths in the village and on 
the playing field seems to be geƫng worse.   
Please pick up aŌer your dogs.  There is no excuse! 

Bag it and bin it!    
Let's keep our village clean!  

Please pick up your poo!! 



 

OCTOBER 
Saturday 29th October 

SCARY SCARECROWS  

            And 

TRASH AND TREASURE 
Hot dogs, tea and cakes  

in the hall 

 

NOVEMBER 
Saturday 19th November 

Buckles and Bows 

Autumn/Winter Fashion Event 

 

DECEMBER 
Sunday 4th December 

Deck the Hall event 

 

 

 

Dyke Village Hall—Upcoming Events 



DykeÊViage 

SCARYÊSCARECROWSÊ 
AND  

Due to the death of Queen Elizabeth II, the Trash and Treasure event scheduled 
to be held on September 18th was cancelled.  This event will now be held in   
conjuncƟon with the Scary Scarecrow event on Saturday 29th October. 

This year's Dyke Scarecrow event will take place around Halloween.  There 
will be a prize for the best scarecrow, window or front garden incorporates 
a scary theme.  All the scarecrows will be included in a trail through the 
village and the hall will be open from 10am - 4pm for refreshments includ-
ing soup and hot dogs. 

Pumpkins, monsters, witches, zombies, skeletons, 
ghosts - all are welcome at the Dyke Spooky Scare-
crow event this October. 

Start thinking about your crazy creaƟons now.  Will you choose to make 
ghastly ghouls, spooky skeletons, vile vampires, wickedly  wonderful witch-
es and wizards or perhaps you will decorate your front gardens with preƩy 
awful pumpkins or sƟcky spiderwebs?   

We can't wait to see what you come up with! 

Scarecrows should be erected no later than Friday 28th October to be included. 

Please let Jenny Woodward 07824 448038 or Anna McIvor 07867 547816 know if you would 
like to enter a Scarecrow  or a decorated window or garden in the compeƟƟon. 



Saturday 29th October 

10am - 4pm 

We are holding a Trash or Treasure event at the Hall on Sunday 29th 
October between 10am and 4pm.  Please bring any items you wish to 
donate to be sold to boost your Village Hall funds.  

In parallel with donated items being sold at the Hall, we would also 
like to encourage you to sell unwanted items for yourself if you wish 
(like a boot fair or garage sale). For a voluntary donaƟon of £5 we 
can provide a table (under cover if the weather is poor) for you to 
present your wares in either the Hall or on the Village Green, de-
pending on take up and condiƟons.   

Tea and cakes will be available from the Hall kitchen. 

Set up and collecƟon of items for sale from 9am on the Saturday, 
please contact Robin Woodward to arrange drop off of donated 
items.  

All proceeds  will go to the Hall to support maintenance and facility 
improvements. 

Please let Robin Woodward 07415 
132467 or Graham Halbert 07840 
309656 know if you would like to       
donate Trash/Treasure, bake a cake, 
book a table or if you are able to help 
out on the day. 



Dyke WI 

Meetings held in Dyke Village Hall at 7.30pm on the 3rd Thursday in the 
month.  Visitors welcome. 

If you would like to join us, please contact: 
Helen Whitfield 01778 571789 

Programme from October 2022 to January 2023 
 
October 20th 2022  
Squadron Leader Shields  
Tales from his time in RAF flying Royalty around the world.  
 
November 17th 2022  
Members Night  
(Members only) 
 
December 15th 2022.  
Christmas Celebrations with Invoice Singers.  
Mince pies and drinks will be served.  
 
January 19th 2023  
Rutland Roman Mosaics. 
James Irwin will be giving an illustrated talk about the recently discov-
ered Rutland Roman Mosaics.  
This meeting will be open to all, villagers, friends, family and anyone 
who would be interested in this very important archaeological find 
practically on our doorstep.  



CONTACT:  

8 Angel Precinct, Bourne, PE10 9AE 

Tel: 01778 395987 

Email: sales@bucklesandbows.co.uk 

AN EVENING OF  

LADIES FASHION   

     Saturday 19th November
  Show starts 7.30  

Following a fabulous fashion show debut in May, Amanda and her 
team from  Buckles and Bows are planning to return to Dyke Village 
Hall to showcase their new  Autumn/Winter collecƟon. 

There will be ouƞits from their Italian CollecƟons, Pomodoro and 
Brakeburn. 

Shoes and sandals from Marco Tozzi, Caprice, S Oliver, Bugaƫ, Josef 
Seibel, Jo and Joe, Lunar and Lotus. 

Plus a range of jewellery, bags and scarves. 

Orders for your new autumn/winter fashion wardrobe will be taken 
and there will be an opportunity to purchase some of the items on 
the night.  

Please note that as the last show proved so popular last Ɵme            
this event will be a Ɵcket only event.   

Tickets priced at £5 to include a glass of wine/soŌ drink and raffle 
Ɵcket, can be purchased from Anna McIvor 07867 547816               
and Jenny Woodward 07824 448038 

Please purchase your Ɵcket early to avoid disappointment 



We wish to thank South Kesteven 
District Council Print Room for 

prinƟng our NewsleƩer. 

Dyke Village Hall  
Registered Charity No: 511496 

Dyke Village Hall  
The Village Hall in Dyke is managed by a commiƩee all of 

whom live locally. They work to provide a hub where  
people can meet and enjoy social events. 

 
www.dykevillagehall.org.uk 

Facebook: Dyke Village 
Email: contact@dykevillage.org.uk 

For enquiries about renƟng out Dyke 
Village Hall please contact  

Anna McIvor on 07867 547816  

If you would like to contribute to the 
next ediƟon of the newsleƩer please let 
us know. 

Text or call: Jenny Woodward  on 
07824 448038 

Mobile Hair Dresser 
CLAIRS  

Hair cuts 
Comfort in your own home  

01778421844 

07515 758328 

   

  A Right Royal Quiz    

1. What were Queen Elizabeth's two middle names?              
Alexandra Mary  

2. How old was Queen Elizabeth II when she became monarch?          
25 

3. What football team do Prince William and Prince George sup-
port?   Aston Villa  

4. What foreign language did Queen Elizabeth II speak fluently?       
French    

5. Who was the Prime Minister when Queen Elizabeth II was 
crowned in 1952?   Winston Churchill  


